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Director General’s Newsletter  

25 January 2002

Dear Parents and Friends,

I hope the current edition of the DG's Newsletter finds you safely returned from winter holidays and in the enthusiastic embrace of the New Year.  The community has responded warmly to the idea of a newsletter, however, although many parents have urged that we adopt a system of electronic communication, very few email addresses have been received so far.  Therefore for the current mailing we will use both electronic and regular mail, but please be advised that future DG's newsletters will be distributed electronically by email only, thus I urge you once again to send a brief message to parents@ecolint.ch so that we may communicate with you using the most effective and least expensive medium.  Those persons who do not have access to an email address should inform my office so that we may make special arrangements for them

November Open Meeting
At the November open meeting the topics that elicited the greatest attention were security and what I will call the campus atmospherics, that is the state of mind of our staff.  You will recall that a proposal was put forward to levy a surcharge per family in order to offset the cost of additional security personnel in the aftermath of 11 September.  The matter was heatedly discussed.  Some parents were in favor of additional security, others were not.  The administration promised to consult experts in the field of security before further consideration of a possible surcharge.  Consultation was carried out during the month of December.  The experts, who were both Swiss and non-Swiss, public and private, agreed that additional guards were an unwise and ineffective use of our resources - that we were in effect buying very little additional security for our expenditures. They made various suggestions as to how we might substantially improve security, such as improved lighting, but these suggestions are for medium and long-term consideration as capital expenditures. Based on these findings we decided to discontinue the extra guard services and withdraw our proposal to the Board for a surcharge.  Thus parents will not be asked to pay a security surcharge.

Staff Malaise

In addition to a brief discussion of finances, a fair amount of time was spent discussing the mood or state of mind of staff.  Some staff members asserted a generalized discontent or “malaise” among colleagues.  The precise nature and origin of the malaise was not revealed during the meeting, but it was proposed that management and staff work on the issue during the ensuing months.  With this in mind I have arranged a series of ten meetings with staff, two each per section, during the months of January and February in order to address the issues squarely.  If there are legitimate grievances we should not fear to discuss them as experienced professionals and find solutions.  Thus far several meetings have taken place during which useful information has been exchanged, and in some instances concrete proposals put forward that should lead to immediate improvement.  In other instances the complications of collective bargaining (we are currently negotiating a new collective agreement) and individual personnel issues have converged to produce a snarled and tangled jumble of conflicting representations.  Nevertheless, I remain hopeful that open discussions with staff will lead ultimately to clarity on issues contributing to staff morale.  In a recent letter to staff I reiterated my commitment to the full protection of their rights as defined in Swiss law and our own collective agreement, and I called upon them to continue to act in a professional and ethical manner so as to promote the best possible learning environment for the children entrusted to our care.  

I look forward to the next public meeting on 26 February.  In the meantime I shall keep you informed of the outcome of my efforts to establish dialogue with the faculty.

Staffing

I would like to take this opportunity of informing you that my secretarial assistance has been reorganized since the beginning of January.  The post of Assistant to the DG is now split between two half-time posts and any requests for appointments will be ably handled by either Jenny Buffle or Patricia Malanda.

Yours sincerely,
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Dr. Donald Billingsley

Director General

ADDENDUM RE: Tribune de Geneve
Most of you will by now have read Thursday's (24-01-02) article concerning Ecolint in the Tribune de Genève.  This article was most unfortunate, both in its timing and its content.  I refer not so much to the compilation of misquotes and calculated insinuations, as to the article’s negative impact on an already difficult situation. One can only speculate as to the author's motives.

I have endeavoured to remain scrupulously respectful of rights and privacy of all concerned parties, and I shall continue to do so, but it is apparent from conversations with concerned parents that members of the Ecolint community deserve a clearer understanding of events that are taking place in the Foundation and that are now spilling out into public view.

I should therefore like to briefly explain certain relevant policies and practices that govern the Ecolint work place.  Relationships between staff members and supervisors are governed by a collective bargaining agreement, Convention Collective de Travail, that establishes conditions of work, remuneration, benefits, and certain other rights and obligations. It also establishes clear procedures that must be followed should an employee become aggrieved.  The CCT is important, among others because it protects the employee from any arbitrary or capricious behaviour on the part of management.  

In cases where an employee is judged not to have met his professional responsibilities or to have acted in a manner that is unacceptable to his or her supervisor the supervisor is entitled to recommend that a letter of warning be issued by the Director General.  The warning details the employee's alleged misconduct and instructs the employee to correct the behaviour or professional deficiency.  It also states that if the behaviour persists there may be a further warning and ultimately possible dismissal.

An employee who disagrees for any reason with the form or content of a warning has recourse to a very clear procedure that allows a teacher to be heard and to challenge any application and/or interpretation of the CCT. According to article 54 of the CCT, a teacher must first take up the grievance with the Staff Association, whose role is to try and clarify the matter (including by consulting the DG if necessary) and to attempt conciliation. If the conciliation attempt fails, the teacher can apply to the DG for a reconsideration of the matter and ultimately, if the DG’s decision is unfavourable, appeal to the arbitration commission. 

The case that has claimed so much notoriety is astonishing because the entire procedure was ignored by the teacher and by the Staff Association, a group charged with overseeing adherence to the CCT.  No organisation can withstand the kind of chaos that results when the simplest procedures, those created to protect employees' rights, are tossed aside whenever they are not convenient. 

This attitude brings with it serious consequences.  Rather than taking advantage of opportunities for conciliation, appeal and arbitration, the teacher has caused a condition of considerable unrest throughout the Foundation, including threats of strikes, worried parents and the involvement of the media.  Ultimately this can only have a very negative impact on the well being of  the students.  

 I therefore urge the teacher to return to his classroom and resume his duties under the same conditions and with the same rights and responsibilities as his colleagues. If he feels that his rights have been infringed in any way, I hope that he will take up the issue within the accepted legal framework provided by the CCT, which affords a very fair procedure and due process.

Dr. Donald Billingsley

General - Director
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